Email: eumc@comcast.net

From the Pastor

By Rev. Karen Bunnell, Senior Pastor

Dear Friends,

What a great summer we've had at the church! Attendance has been
up, giving has continued to be strong, we had a wonderful Vacation
Bible School and mission trip, and a very well attended summer study
held in four locations outside of the church! God has blessed us all
richly this summer!

And now, were getting ready to plunge back in to a very busy sched-
ule in the fall. Sunday School will start up again, as will all of our
musical groups, and the youth group will keep on going after having
met steadily all summer. We've got some new learning opportunities
coming up, which you can read about elsewhere in this newsletter, and
we're also going to have some special gatherings in Weldin Hall.

If you haven't been involved in anything besides worship, I invite
you to try something new this fall - there are so many ways to grow in
your faith and serve through the church. If you're having trouble
figuring out what to do or where to go, give me a call and I'll do what I
can to help.

God is at work in a wonderful way at Elkton UMC, and it is such a
blessing for me to be in ministry here with you. Ilook forward to all of
the good things that will be happening this month, and can’t wait to
see where God is leading us!

INTERESTED IN JOINING THE CHURCH?

If you are, you're invited to attend the next New Member Orienta-
tion Class, which will be held on Sunday, September 16th at 12:15
p-m. in Weldin Hall. The class includes a presentation on United
Methodism, on Elkton UMC in particular, on the ministries of our
church, and how you can grow in faith and serve through the church.
Childcare will be provided if necessary, and a light lunch will be
served. To sign up for the class, please email eumc@comcast.net or
call the church office at 410-398-0933.

Web site: www.elktonumc.org

Phone: (410) 398-0933
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‘ “He who despises his neighbor sins, but blessed is he who is kind to the needy.” Proverss 14:21 \

Missions
Bob Gilmore, Committee Chair
Yard Sale Coming Soon!

No better way to kick off the Fall of 2012 than with the EUMC Yard Sale on
September 22nd. The missions committee will start accepting items on
September 16th at the church, and we are trying to stay away from the
clothing items this year. The sale has always been a big success, and there are
many people led by Pauline Eaton, to thank for this. The Summer has seen
some nice projects that were completed like Christmas in July for the
Waytarer House, Book Bag Project, and we welcome home the group that

participated in the Kentucky trip. Thanks to so many people that make these
mission opportunities work, and we will look forward to the future.

HELP WANTED in the Welcome Center

Submitted by Linda White
Isn't it nice to see a smiling face welcoming you to church every Sunday
morning? Are you one of the people who love to greet and say hello to new
people who attend our church or just someone who likes to say hi to the
friends you see at service each week? Then you belong in the Welcome
Center! The Welcome Center requires only 20 minutes of your time before
and after the service you attend, approximately 3 to 4 times a year. The only
responsibility is to greet and give out information about worship services and
Sunday school when asked. Welcome gifts to new attendees are also handed
out here. Our church is getting ready to start a fresh Fall season with many
new activities and educational opportunities, and our Welcome Center is an
integral part of providing needed information. So if your friendly face would
like to help out, please contact Linda White at 410-392-0761 or
K-LWhite@comcast.net.

Wayfarer’s House would like to thank everyone that
helped make “Christmas in July” a great success! We
terl  are truly blessed to have so much support from all

chﬁStmas of you. Thank you so much!
b UL Blessings,
Kris Lewman and all the residents of Wayfarer’s

- With Deepest Sympathy

Virginia Bedwell
Agnes Justice
Frank Knowles

Thank you from the
Evangelism/Membership Committee!
Submitted by Linda White
Our July 4th Water Giveaway and Recycle at
Meadow Park was a big success again this
year! Thank you to all who so generously
donated water and gave their time to collect,
label, ice down, and hand out over 2,000
bottles of water at the fireworks display on July
4th. EUMC is thankful for the many
volunteers of all ages that are willing to help.
Every year we can count on the people of our
church to support this mission project, and
every year the people who attend this celebra-
tion let us know how much they appreciate it.
The citizens of Elkton look for us at each end
of Meadow Park and are grateful for this small
gift of a bottle of cold water from us.

School Supply Drive
AllT could say was OMG when I saw the mound of
bookbags and school supplies that were donated
during the month of August. THANK YOU to
everyone who made donations to the School
Supply Drive for Children. We stuffed 28 -
bookbags with the school supplies requested from
the Cecil County Public Schools for grades Pre-K
to 12th and then added more! Eight bags went to
children in the county’s homeless shelters through
Meeting Ground, for bookbags went to children in
the Women’s Domestic Violence Shelter, twelve
bags were donated to the food and clothing pantry
at Immaculate Conception Church and four bags
went to children at my own school. There was also
a tub of supplies that went to Cecil Manor
Elementary for students who came to school
without the necessary supplies. It was a pleasure to
see children and parents so elated to receive the
necessary materials to start the school year on the
right foot. Thanks to Sandy and Amy Wherry for
helping me to stuff the backpacks. EUMC
members are so awesome!
Terri Lokey

?

“This little girl
loved Sunday
School so much she
as been teaching it
for 35 Years.”

(answer on page 7)




‘ “Train up a child in the way he should go and when he is old, he will not turn from it.” Proverss 22:6 \

Sunday School News

Shannon Laramore, Director of Children

and Educational Ministries

Mark your calendars! Sunday School Kick-off will be held on September 9th. Please come to Weldin Hall at 9:45 and
check out all of the great children and adult classes being offered this year. After you register for a class, follow your
teacher to the classroom and begin a wonderful journey with Christ.

This year there are 5 different adult classes being offered during the Sunday School hour. Faith Link focuses on
current issues and world events and how the United Methodist beliefs are applied. In the Light of Faith uses short
term DVD studies to answer questions through a Godly perspective. Tradition and Wisdom is a Bible study that
follows “The New International Lesson Annual.” Uppity Women of the Bible is a women’s study which focuses on
fascinating women of the Bible. Choir Study will meet at a special time to fulfill the needs of the choir, but is open to
everyone. The class uses short term DVD studies and open discussion.

Classes are also being offered during the week. Disciple I is an intensive Bible study focusing on the Old and New
Testaments. This is a life-changing class. Dr. Ivan Mehosky will also be offering a class focusing on the latest findings
in the field of New Testament research in The Life of the Messiah and the Harmony of the Gospels. The chronology
of the life of Christ as recorded in all four gospels will be reviewed.

Class Teacher Room
2 and 3 year olds Susan Starrett/Susan Zimmer Room 21
Pre-Kindergarten Jane Kovicak Room 27
Kindergarten & 1st grade Barb Pinder/Jeanette Perkins Room 28
2nd & 3rd grade Diane Mauk Room 1
4th grade Melinda Grablis/Nicole Stauffer Room 31
5th & 6th grade Marlene/Bob Gautsch Room 32
7th & 8th grade Katie Valetutti/Linda Renshaw Room 30
High School Sandy Lavelle/Rob Kovicak Basement
Adult Classes
Faith Link Rick Ceresini Room 35
In the Light of Faith Jen Noll Room 34
Tradition and Wisdom Thompson/Mitchell/Moffitt Chapel
Uppity Women of the Bible Kim Artrip Room 33
Choir Study (9-9:45) Krista Gilmore Parlor
Weeknight Studies
Disciple I (Tuesday 6:30-9:00) Bob/Nancy Mitchell Room 34
The Life of the Messiah and Ivan Mehosky Room 33

the Harmony of the Gospels

(Monday 6:30-8:00)
Back by popular demand... Another “off campus” Bible Study will be offered this October! All groups will be study-
ing Adam Hamilton’s book: Enough, and rediscovering the Bible’s wisdom when it comes to financial practices.
Come and discover joy through simplicity and generosity. All groups will meet for four weekly sessions. Locations
and times will be determined.
Christian Education Sunday will be held on September 23. During this time, we will be praying for all the Sunday
School Teachers as they dedicate their service to the Lord. Our second graders will also be presented with Bibles at
this time. Please join us on this special occasion.

Please remember we have nursery care available for children ages birth through 5 years old. Our nursery is staffed with
professional child care workers and assisted with volunteers from our congregation. The nursery is located in rooms 22-24

and is available during both services and the Sunday School hour.

Children ages 5 through 3rd grade are invited to attend Children’s Church on Sunday mornings in Room 1 during the 11:00



‘ “Guide me in your truth and teach me, for you are God my Savior, and my hope is in you all day long.” Psam 25:5 \

Parents of Youth

The youth group will officially begin on
September 9th at 5:30 p.m. for those in
6th grade through the 12th grade. Please
join us and bring a pot-luck dish to share.
We will eat dinner together and have a
short parent meeting while the youth are
getting ready for the scavenger hunt.
Please feel free to invite your children’s
friends and parents. The youth will need
to bring their phones to take pictures of
their answers. As soon as they get on
their way, I will introduce our volunteers
to you and you will have a time to ask
questions and fill out a few forms. Please
send a text or phone me (443-309-0160)
so I will know how many places to set for
dinner. Thanks. I'm looking forward to
seeing faces I've missed this summer and
meeting some new friends.

PLANNING AHEAD:

October 7th - World Communion Sunday & Health Fair

October 14th — Harvest Food Festival

October 21st — Laity Sunday & Stewardship Fair

Adult Bible Study
ATTENTION Ladies:

If you are home during the day, come and join us for a Bible Study from
12:30 - 2 p.m. on Monday afternoons. We will be studying a book
entitled: “Does This Dress Make Me Look Fat”. Please feel free to bring
your children; they can play while we study. We are looking forward to
new members. If you have questions, please call 443-309-0160.

Young Adults

Sandy Wherry, Director of Youth & Young Adult Ministries

Calling all YOUNG ADULTS

We are planning a new venue for you to celebrate Christ! It will be known
as “The Loft’ and will begin this October above a restaurant in North East.
We will meet on Friday, September 14th at 8 p.m. in “The Port House Grill
to finalize the plans. Please join us; we can use all the help we can get. Call
or send me a text (443-309-0160) so I will know how many to expect.
Thanks and hope to see you!

Vacation Bible School

Vacation Bible School hosted 60 children this summer. Through stories,
games, crafts and music the children learned that anything is possible
with God! Our children proved that by raising $415.00 to be donated to
the Ronald McDonald House in Wilmington! We provided the house
with gift cards to local gas stations and stores for the families to use. A
big thank you goes out to everyone who volunteered and participated in
this year’s Vacation Bible School!

News for the D.O.C.
Hey everyone,

Want to have some fun? Our annual scavenger
hunt and kick-off date for the year will be
September 9th at 5:30 p.m.

This year we are inviting you and your parents to
join us for a pot-luck dinner at 5:30 p.m. followed
by a parent meeting about the year and what you
should expect. One of our other adults will give
you the instructions for the scavenger hunt and
send you on your way. We need you to bring your
phones to take a photo of your answers. We are
going to make a picture board with all the answers,
right or wrong and put them all on the bulletin
board and see how many adults in the congregation
can guess the correct answers from your photos.
We may even have a prize for the first person to
have all the correct answers.

I am so looking forward to this night and I hope
you are as well ! Bring your friends and plan to
have a good time.

See you on the 9th!

Sandy

October 27th — Charge Conference
November 3rd - Saghetti Dinner
November 19th - First week of Winter Rotating Homeless

Shelter, at First Assembly of God.
Check Missions Board in October for

sign ups.
January 18-20th - 3rd Annual Women’s Retreat at The Dunes
Manor at Ocean City, MD.
February 8-10th — Men’s Retreat 2013 at The Dunes Manor at
Ocean City MD. “Pondering Together: The
Questions We Each Ask”




‘ “Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do. And whatever else you do, get good judgment.” Proverss 4:7

Finance

Bill Ferringer, Chairman Finance

I hope you had a good summer. Along with the hot weather, the church’s
finances continue to be hot as well. After completing the July financial -
statements, I am truly amazed as to how well our church is doing. All are
truly doing their part to make Elkton United Methodist Church a great place
to be. I know the attendance is down some as it usually is during the
summer months, but the good news is that our income continues to exceed
our expenses. We had a surplus for the month of July of $4,064 with a year
to date surplus of $18,721. In addition to these numbers, we were able to pay
another $10,000 to the bank to reduce our loan obligation. To date, we have 9
repaid $90,000 of our loan. &
As we head into the fall season, we will need your continued support to e
maintain our many programs. It has been great so far, let’s keep it up.
Elkton United Methodist Church continues to be an exciting place to be.

FINANCIAL REPORT . . 1
Money Last, focusing on indi-
July 2012 July YTD viduals and couples nearing or
already retired. Content of this
workshop discusses how chal-

Expenses 36,901 250,043 lenges differ when transitioning
from accumulation to income

Income $40,965 $268,764

Balance (4,064) 18,721 generation and asset protection.
Mentoring Opportunity The workshop al§0 covers
Submitted by: Nancy Mitchell fine-tuning a retirement income
Our church began a partnership with Thomson Estates Elementary School plan for those already retired.
approximately ten years ago. Our goal was to serve needy children in our
community by meeting with them for one hour a week during the school With over 25 years of combined
year. The meeting takes place at the school in a room that has been provided experience, Stephen Simmons
by the school. Training is given by Beth Rousch (home/school advisor). and his team from State Farm
Mentoring has been shown to provide many benefits to a needy child: would like to invite you to this
improvement in school attendance; improvement in grades; reduction of informative and educational
anger; better communication; learning to trust. workshop Sunday September
If you have a desire to serve as a mentor please contact the church office or 23rd from 9:45 to 10:45 a.m. in
call Nancy Mitchell (410-398-9344). Weldin Hall.

CLASSIC CHRISTIANS’ SEPTEMBER MEETING -
The fall kicks off for Classic Christians with a potluck dinner and

program on Friday, September 21st at 6:30 p.m. The dinner will take place in StateFarm
Room 1 (because Weldin Hall is being used for the Missions yard sale on the &)
22nd), and the program will take place in the sanctuary. September’s program ™

will be a presentation by our own Nancy Crawford, on information everyone
who is growing older should have gathered together for their families. It
promises to be a very valuable program for all of us. To sign up for September’s
dinner and meeting, please see the sheet on the table across from the Welcome
Center. 5




AND WORSHIP
“May the LORD bless you from Zion all the days of your life...” Psam 128:5
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»  Music Ministries
By Sharon Williams, Coordinator of Music Ministries

" The summer of 2012 has come to an end and it is time to be getting back into a routine. As
you think about the church activities that are available to all of you, you may want to consider
being a part of our music program. Below you will find a list of our choirs and rehearsal times:

Children's Choir (grades K-5), directed by Joanna and Jocelyn Melvin,
rehearses on Sunday mornings from 9:15 - 9:45 a.m. in room 1. They will ?
sing the 4th Sunday of the month at the 8:30 a.m. service October - ) Bupl™

January and at the 11:00 a.m.service February - May. The children will
sing for special occasions throughout the year.

Cecilia Rose Lindia,
Chancel Choir, directed by Steven Gilmore, rehearses on Wednesday Daughter of Matthew & Jessica

evenings from 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. in the sanctuary. The chancel choir sings at

the 11:00 a.m. service September - Father's Day, and offers special Gianna-Grace Serenity Glynn,

programs at both Christmas and Easter. Daughter of Brandon & Elizabeth

Men's Choir, directed by Steven Gilmore, rehearses Sunday mornings at
9:30 a.m. in the choir room. They will sing the second Sunday of October,
December, February, April, June, and 4th of July weekend at both services.
We always have the men's choir for Christmas and Easter as well.

Jacob Matthew Edwards,
son of Matthew & Julie

Bell Choir is directed by Paul Deemer and rehearses on Monday evenings.

If you think you may be interested in joining a choir, you may contact me ) Plarif” :
by email stwilliams10@comcast.net, by phone 410 392-3242 or see me in
church. You may also speak to the director of the choir you are interested

in joining. Laura Jackson &
Matthew Yarrington

Baptisms

If you would like to
schedule a baptism, please
email Rev. Bunnell at
eumc@comcast.net or
call the church office at
410-398-0933.




STEWARDSHIP

“We are therefore Christ’s ambassadors, as though God were making his appeal through us.” || CORINTHIANS 5:20

o Dear Church Family,
Save the Date: Church Picnic - 9/30/12 e|a;raisirfhe ?\::;)é of the

father when | meditate on the
Do you miss the annual Church Picnic? Well, do we have news for you! It is work of this body of believers.

back and will take place on Sunday, September 30th following the 11:00 AM  The Bible states we should

Service in the Western Woods Pavilion at Meadow Park. Food, games, and start with offering a cup of
fun for all ages are being planned. Keep an eye out for additional details in water in the name of our Lord
upcoming church bulletins. Want to help? Contact Mike Noll at then make ourselves available
mikenoll@aol.com or 410-398-1459. for whatever God has planned
for us. I thank you all for the
Mission Trip to Kentucky cards, meals, phone calls, visits
Submitted by: Ted McDowell and, most of all, the prayers

From July 21 through July 29, the Kentucky Mission Team lived, worked, ~ that encouraged me to
played and worshipped together. It was a terrific way to spend part of the ~ continue the walk of faith in
summer. Fourteen hearty souls, including eight young people and six who Jesus'name.
are more experienced, spent a week in Mozelle, Kentucky. Love, Loretta Brockell
When we arrived at Lower Beech Fork United Methodist Church, we were
welcomed and made to feel at home by Reverend Steve and Diane
Springer, as well as other members of the LBFUMC church family. On “Guess Who” Answer
Wednesday evening, we were treated to a “carry in” dinner consisting of
enough food to feed an army, which was prepared and served by many of
the church’s congregation. Every person we encountered made a point of
welcoming us and telling how important our presence was to the LBF
community.

Work took place at three houses, each only a short distance from the
church. At Viola's house, several of us worked to build a new shed roof over
a portion of the existing roof which had deteriorated and was leaking. At
Harvey Dean and Mary Jane’s, the work involved installing soffit and fascia It’s Linda Renshaw!
boards at the ends of the eaves of a new roof. This project was the culmi-
nation of a two year effort by several work teams from various churches to
eliminate leaks in the old roof and windows. A few members of the team spent a day power washing
the siding of another house in the community. During the week, we spent our leisure time and ate our
meals at the church. Sleeping accommodations consisted of air mattresses that we brought with us.
Meals were prepared in the church kitchen, and we ate them in the fellowship hall. This was also where
we held our devotions and spent time playing games and growing closer to one another and our new
church family at Lower Beech Fork UMC. On Friday, we picnicked and had a campfire on Tower Moun-
tain. This has been an enjoyable part of our week for the past several years.

While there were fourteen of us who made the journey, the presence of everyone at Elkton United
Methodist Church was felt in Kentucky. Without the active and generous support of the congregation
through prayers and support of fund raisers, the mission trip would not have been possible. The team is
thankful to everyone, especially the EUMC Missions Committee for allowing us to represent you. We also
want to thank the people who provided delicious casseroles and desserts for us to enjoy while we were
in Kentucky.




Mission Trip to-Kentucky







September Birthdays

“One thing | ask of the Lord, this is what | seek:that | may dwell in the house of the Lord all the days
of my life,to gaze upon the beauty of the Lord and ask to seek him in his temple.:Psalm 27:4 (NIV)

9/1
9/1
9/1
9/1
9/2
9/2
9/4
9/5
9/6
9/6
9/6
9/6
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/9
9/10
9/11
9/11
9/12
9/12
9/13

Donald Andrews
Kelsie Andrews
Jordan Gautsch
Amy Wherry
Mauvette Hurst
Nancy McCardell
Anna Doerflein
Jane Kovicak
Mary Ann Kistenmacher
Grace Leathrum
Jocelyn Melvin
Sonny Tenney
Tyler Bjerke

Bret Eddinger
Rod Perrine
Michele Slayman
Ryan McKenica
Anne Kirk

Mary Mackie
Paul Deemer
Brady Slater
Lorraine Jones

9/14
9/14
9/14
9/14
9/14
9/15
9/15
9/15
9/15
9/16
9/16
9/16
9/18
9/18
9/19
9/19
9/19
9/19
9/20
9/20
9/21
9/22

James Nickle
William Sickles
Thomas Stauffer
Norma Watson
Kendall Wesley
Madeline Funke
Ken McCoy

Kay Mortimer
Thomas White
Anthony Cimorosi
William McCarthy
Richard VanSchaick
Nancy Mitchell
Audrey Russell
JoAnn Benscoter
Jacob Gaz

Kay Michael
Catherine Mofhtt
Maynard Shaw
Thomas Williams
Carol Sise

Jennifer Brown

9/22
9/22
9/23
9/24
9/24
9/24
9/25
9/25
9/26
9/26
9/26
9/26
9/27
9/28
9/29
9/29
9/29
9/30

Glenna DeRose
Ross Forney
Halle O'Neal

Ina Andrews
Cindy Fetterolf
Riley Laramore
Melinda Grablis
Jamie Treese
Amanda Artrip
Andrew Noll
Doris Stanton
Susan Starrett
Akiko Johnson
Robert Dunn, III
Bennett Carlson
Joshua Hamilton
Tara Henry
Diane Shortall

September Anniversaries

9/4
9/5
9/7
917
9/10
9/12

“Therefore a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife,
and they shall become one flesh.” Genisis 2:24 (NKJV)

Charles & Larraine Campbell

Bill & Fran Vassalotti

James (Art) & Kimberly Artrip

Robert & Jennifer Deaver, II
Paul & Katie Montgomery
Gregory & Christina Dant

9/12
9/15
9/17
9/17
9/22
9/24

Mark & Teresa Gordon
Robert & Krista Gilmore

Steve & Lori Foster
Romie & Millie Jones
Stephen & Amy Paris
James & Paige Armour

9/25
9/26
9/27
9/29
9/29

Matthew & Julie Edwards
Daniel & Charlotte McCool
David & Colette Webster
Scott & Lydia Hill

Walter & Terri Lokey

If we missed your birthday or anniversary, please accept our sincerest apologies and let the church office know so we can correct our information!

10
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A “A place to
be known by

make Him
known to
others”

.8

Elkton United Methodist Church
Ien 219 East Main Street
ow Jesus, Elkton, MD 21921

Jesus, and ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

CHURCH STAFF
Senior Pastor . . . Karen F. Bunnell

Associate Pastor of Visitation
Ministries . ... .. Rev. Brett Pinder

Pastor of Counseling and Support
Group.......... Rev. Don Hurst

Children & Education
Ministries Director . Shannon Laramore

Youth & Young Adults
Ministries Director. . Sandy Wherry

Organist/Coordinator of
Music Ministries . Sharon Williams

Adult Choir Director . . . . .. Steven
Gilmore
Adult Handbell Director. . . . . . Paul
Deemer

Children’s Choir Director . Joanna
Melvin

Nursery Care
Professionals . .Mary Ann Schmidt
Yolanda Gomez

Treasurer .. ... William Vassalotti
Secretary . ........ Kay Mortimer
Sexton .......... Donald Ewing

CONTACT INFORMATION

219 East Main Street
Elkton, MD 21921
(410) 398-0933
Email: eumc@comcast.net
Web site: www.elktonumc.org

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES
8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m.
11:00 a.m. - Noon

SUNDAY ScHooL (ALL AGES)
9:45 a.m. - 10:45 a.m.

YouTH FELLOWSHIP
Sunday evenings at 6:00 p.m.

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS
Monday through Thursday

8:00 a.m. - Noon
12:30 p.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Friday
8:00 a.m. - Noon

PrAISE SERVICE
2nd Sunday of Each Month
5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. (Weldin Hall)




